
Northeast Neighbors and Friends 
Meeting Minutes 
August 28, 2017 

 
The meeting was called to order at 5:31 p.m. at the East Side Library by Tania Hunt. 
 
DMPD Report - Doua Lor.  His cell phone is 515-971-0792.   
 
Connie Boesen spoke next regarding the school board.  She talked about the election coming up on 
September 12th.  The voting will be light so be sure to get out and vote.  She talked about the funding 
for education and home schooling.  There is nothing to evaluate the home schooling program.  There 
will be a school board forum on August 31st at the Mickle Center.   
 
Kari Warren of Greater East Side Development (GESD) spoke about the programs that GESD has 
accomplished this year and then discussed the project called Art in the Park that will be held on 
September 16th at Copper Creek.  It will be larger than what it was last year.  She is needing 
volunteers to help out at this event.  
 
The minutes from the July meeting were reviewed.  Paul Sadler moved that we accept the minutes as 
written.  Valerie Madison second the motion.  Motion carried. 
 
Marge gave the Treasurer’s report.  The bank balance as of the end of July is $3,377.61.  $377.61 is 
our operating expenses with the $3,000.00 being the grant money.   
 
NEIGHBORHOOD NEWS 
Peggy Patrick is forming a neighborhood group for the triangle area that is not included in any 
neighborhood group right now.  Her plans are to take over the ACCENT neighborhood which will be 
derecognized in a few months.  Then she plans on changing the name after it is brought active. 
 
Candice Brown (Pastor of Capitol Hills Christian Church) says they were having a tag sale at the 
church on September 16th.  Starting at 8:00 a.m. 
 
The next Board meeting will be held on Saturday, September 23rd at 9:00 a.m.at Financial Plus Credit 
Union.   
 
Our next regular meeting will be held Monday, September 25th, at the East Side Library at 5:30 p.m. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:01 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Marge Ramsey 
Secretary 
 
 
 


